
 

 

 

Nebraska Department of Health and Human Services 

 

Health Plan Advisory                              No. 19-05 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE:  June 21, 2019 

TO:  Nebraska Heritage Health Plans 
 

FROM:  Matthew A. Van Patton, DHA, Director  

  Division of Medicaid & Long-Term Care 

BY:  Todd Baustert, Administrator I 

RE:  Maternity Related Services for Refugee Medical Assistance Participants 

This Health Plan Advisory is being issued to provide guidance to the Heritage Health plans 

regarding coverage of maternity-related services for members participating in the Refugee 

Medical Assistance (RMA) program.  

Beginning July 1, 2019, new participants in the RMA program will be enrolled in a Heritage 

Health managed care plan. RMA participants are included in the RMA capitation payment 

cohort.  

RMA program participants who become pregnant during their participation in the RMA program 

will be evaluated by Medicaid for eligibility under the Pregnant Women criteria. Heritage Health 

plans will be reimbursed for that member under the Pregnant Women category of aid. 

 

If a Heritage Health plan becomes aware of an instance in which an RMA participant becomes 

pregnant, the health plan should notify Plan Management and work with the state and the 

member to help the member apply for Medicaid as a pregnant woman. 

This guida nce document is advisory in nature but is binding on an agency until amended by such agency. A guidance document does not include internal procedural 

documents that only affect the internal operations of the agency and does not impose additional requirements or penalties on regulated parties or include 

confidential information or rules and regulations made in accordance with the Administrative Procedure Act. If you believe that this guidance document imposes 

additional requirements or penalties on regulated parties, you may request a review of the document. 



 
 

 

  

In the event a Heritage Health plan receives claims for maternity-related services for an RMA 

member, and assuming the claims were submitted correctly, the health plan should pay those 

claims and notify Medicaid of the occurrence. Medicaid will work with the health plan to correct 

the member’s eligibility category and ensure the health plan is appropriately reimbursed for the 

correct category of aid.  

 

If you have questions regarding this bulletin, please contact Todd Baustert at 402-471-5224, or 

via email at: DHHS.HeritageHealth@nebraska.gov. Health plans should also copy their contract 

manager.  

 

 

Health Plan Advisories, such as this one, are posted on the DHHS website at 

http://dhhs.ne.gov/pages/Heritage-Health-Plan-Advisories.aspx. Please subscribe to the page to help you 

stay up to date about new Health Plan Advisories. 

http://dhhs.ne.gov/pages/Heritage-Health-Plan-Advisories.aspx



